Issue No.1.

GWERNYMYNYDD COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION NEWSLETTER.

We would like to open our first Newsletter by thanking everyone who hes supported our fund-raising endeavours. We have now been able to purchase a duplicator which has fulfilled one of our primary aims, that is to produce this newsletter to enable us to furnish the village with news and information.

Annual General Meeting. At the A.G.M. the committee reported that letters had been sent dealing with the following subjects; Speed limits. The standards as laid down by the Department of the Environment make the A494, the Main road, a 40 m.p.h. road and therefore to get it reduced would mean rather more drastic action than letters. The

Authorities did however erect 30 mph signs at the entrance to the Tros-ywern Estate.

Play Area. After numerous letters to Whelmar and the Council we would like to think we were successful in getting this area cleared of all the rubbish and having it landscaped sooner than it might have been. Telephone Box. Following a request we wrote to the Telephone Manager asking about the possibility of moving the telephone box or installing EXNEX another one. When we eventually had a reply the Telephone Manager had also enclosed a plan showing the new site for the box - on Hoel y wern, next to

the Manweb substation. This site will be more convenient for the mojority the residents, particularly the elderly residents living in Blaen Wern, also the position should be less prone to vandalism. It might be a good idea to ask for another box at the top of the village near the Post Office. Motice Board. We asked about the possibility of having a proper notice board for the Village. This resulted in the subject being brought up at a Community Council meeting and according to a Press report a number of villages, including ours, are going to get notice boards. Future of Association. It was proposed by Councillor K. Bradley and seconded by Mr. J.E. Hughes that the committee be re-elected with the power to elect further committee members. This proposal was unaminously accepted. In effect it guaranteed the future of the Association for at least another

year. In July the old Church School was put up for sale and we called a meeting to investigate the possibility of the Council acquiring it for use as a Village Hall. We wrote letters to the Director of Education, the Chief

Executive Officer of Clwyd and the Church Authorities, who all acknowledged receiving the letters. We were also promised that the subject would be brought up at Council meetins - Clwyd, Delyn and Community - but as yet we berd nothing. It now seems that the building has been sold subject to ontract.

The roads Godrer Mynydd, Godrer Coed, Ger y llan, Uwch y dre and part of Hoel y wern have now been adopted by the Council.

We would like to wish Miss Pauline Squires, who came runner-up in the Mold Area heat of the MISS STEEL Competition, Good Luck in the Final.

The Association has written to the Council asking for swings and slides to be provided for the play areas. It has been suggested that the small play area should be equipped with the very children in mind who cannot cross the main road alone - the very young children, and other wings and slides for the older children should be exceeded on the Village Field. It now appears that it will be quite some time before the present

Junior School will be available for use as a Community Centre. The financial situation has delayed the building the second phase of the new school which is to house the Junior pupils. With this in mind as well as the fact that the Village Field is also on the other side of the Main road from the majority of children, it might be a good idea to press for a Pedestrian kring bridge or a Panda crossing, somewhere on the Main road.

If anyone is interested in joining a Coach trip to see the Blackpool Illuminatios would they please contact Mr. Bob Roberts, 'phone Mold 4749. Also if anyone is interested in a trip to Liverpool Empire to see the pantomime Cinderella in the New Year would they also let Mr. Roberts know. cont.

& add da It is hoped that this newsletter will be a monthly issue. Anyone wishing to announce or publicize Coffee Evenings, Jumble Sales. collections or other similar events please contact Malcolm Watts, Mold 4480, so that such information may be included. For your information the present members of the committee are ;

RESTRICTOR OF THE PROPERTY ASSOCIATION ASSESSMENT We would like to open our first Newsletter by thanking everyone who -roo of elde need you even or endeavoure, we have now been able to purcheese a duplicator unies has rullilled one for primary aims, that is aven driv exellived delevel of aveldane of resteleven and abuncts of

. LaoM eugs I

and themself bus

al edors of alles ogetily a an

Peter Nunn 6 Ger-y-llan Gwernymynydd. Chairman. 39 Uwch-y-dre Jim Comish Gwernymynydd. Treasurer. Malcolm Watts 51 Godrer Coed Gwernymynydd. Secretary.

Bob Roberts 5 Ger-y-llan Gwernymynydd.
As you can see the Committee is very small due to people moving away therefore we would very much appreciate it if anyone who wishes to add their weight to the committee would come forward, especially from the top end of the Village.

It is hoped that each month our Community Councillors will furnish us with information as to the activities of the Community Council.

The Play Group are shortly going to book the Charity Stall on Mold Market for one day. Anyone who would be willing to donate any unwanted articles of clothing, bric a brac, or other suitable items should get in touch with any member of the Play Group Committee.

Dates to Remember.

Toing of Loucellon, the Chief

.O. W. S

On Monday 21st. October there will be a talk and film show in the Junior School given by a member of the Fire Service. I have been warned that the first film, of approximately 10 minutes duration, is rather unnerving, so anyone of a nervous disposition is advised to wait until this film has finished.

In July the old Unwrot School was gut up for sele and we celled a mostling to investigate the possibility of the Council sequingly the for use

Erecutive Officer of Clwyd and the Church Authorities, who all schnowled, od consisting the letters. We were also promited that the emblect would be brought up at Commail mostles - Clayd, Dolyn and Community - but as yet of toefdee blos sand son mileted out tent tempes won tl .gotates by

The roads Codror Mynydd, Cadror Coad, Ger y llan, Prich y die and pert

of Root y vorm have now been adopted by the Council.

elitors to be provioud to: the play cross. It are book suggested that the emell play area should be confiped with the very cuildren in mind the connot cross the main road alone - the very young children, the other wilder shield chaffly and no bedoes an almost a negative wante and tol could be I not expense that it will be quite some time because too process. Contar Beared will be evenied for one are a Community Centre. The Cinema loomes was and to examp brease and grieffer, and begains and netrantia for which is to homes the states papile. With this in which or well so the foot ont mort beer class and le cars conte out no only at along agaility and that maket naivisood a solutoro et soci ocop a co thim it questito le stischien

If cayeno is interested in joining a Concertify to bee the vitations if . Phylication shows and responds one and responds to the property of the prope edf was of origina facorovid of gird o at paragraph at our cas it walk

real edvados . The del orie yould have used well old at allerantil ominotary

ford Area beet of the miss arms Competition, Cood such in the Finel.

ariogs on a bande dropedam, companiero on the sela reco.